
From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Mon 11/7/2022 2:55:22 PM (UTC-05:00) 

Clarke, Kristen (CRT) 
(CRT) 
(CRT) 

; Weiner, Robert 
aylyn 

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke letter 

Attachment: Kristen Clarke letter.pdf 

Dear Kristen, a thank you letter from CareNet. 

From: Patel, Sanjay (CRT) 
Sent: Friday, November 4, 
To: Felte, James (CRT) 

> 

; Fitzgerald, Paige (CRT) 

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke letter 

Letter to AAG from Care Net (one of the pro-life groups that attended the Oct 7 TF meeting). 

From: Roland Warren-@care-net.org> 
Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 2:00 PM 
To: Patel, Sanjay (CRT) > 
Cc: Vince DiCaro care-net.org> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Letter to Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke letter 

Sanjay, 

I hope you are doing well. Please see the attached. 

Thanks, 
Roland 

Roland C. Warren 
President & CEO 

44180 Riverside Parkway, Ste. 200 
Lansdowne. VA 20176 
V: F: 703-554-8735 
E: W: care-net.org 





From: 

Sent: Wed 8/3/2022 6:24:25 PM (UTC-04:00) 

To: Bond, Rebecca (CRT 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Attorney General Merrick Garland Delivers Remarks for the 
Reproductive Rights Taskforce 

The United States Department of Justice 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
August 3, 2022 

WWW.JUSTICE.GOV /NEWS 

Attorney General Merrick Garland Delivers Re1narks for the 
Reproductive Rights Taskforce 

Remarks as Delivered 

Thank you, President Biden. Thank you, Vice President Hanis, for bringing us 
together today. Thank you, Jen. And thank you, Secretary Becerra, for 
highlighting the urgency of this crisis, and for your partnership. 

In the five weeks since the Supreme Comt overturned Roe and Casey, legislatures 
across the country have taken steps to impose bans and other restrictions on 
access to abortion, with devastating consequences for women's health, their 
safety, and their civil rights. 

And we know that the hanns caused by these laws have been and will continue to 
be especially severe for people of color and for those of limited means. 

Since the day that Dobbs was decided, the Justice Department has made clear that 
we will be relentless in our efforts to protect and advance reproductive freedom. 

As we have said repeatedly, women who reside in states that have banned access 
to abortion must remain free to seek that care in states where it is legal. 

Under fundamental First Amendment principles, people must also remain free to 



inform and counsel each other about the reproductive care that is available in 
other states.

States may not ban the abortion medication Mifepristone on disagreement with 
the FDA’s expert judgment about its efficacy and safety.

And federal agencies may continue to provide reproductive health services to the 
extent authorized by federal law.

Last week, I also said that the Department is vigilantly monitoring state laws and 
enforcement actions to ensure that states do not infringe on federal protections of 
reproductive rights.

And I said that when they do, we will consider every tool at our disposal, including 
filing affirmative cases, statements of interest, and intervening in private 
litigation.

Yesterday, the Justice Department filed a lawsuit against the State of Idaho to 
hold invalid that State’s criminal prohibition on providing abortions, as applied to 
women who are suffering medical emergencies.

As we explained in our complaint, Idaho’s near-total ban on abortion directly 
conflicts with the Emergency Medical Treatment and Labor Act, or EMTALA. 
That federal law requires hospitals receiving Medicare funds to provide necessary 
stabilizing treatment to people suffering from an emergency medical condition.

As I said when we announced this suit, it does not matter what state a hospital 
subject to EMTALA is located in.

If a patient comes into an emergency room with a medical emergency 
jeopardizing the patient's life or health, the hospital must provide the treatment 
necessary to stabilize that condition.

And this includes abortion when that is the necessary treatment.

Any state law that prevents a hospital from fulfilling its obligations under 
EMTALA violates federal law.

The Justice Department will also be filing a motion to dismiss the Texas lawsuit 
challenging HHS’s guidance under EMTALA. The law could not be clearer, and we 
are going to vigorously litigate this suit to ensure women get the emergency care 
to which they are entitled under federal law.

Led by Associate Attorney General Vanita Gupta, the Department’s Reproductive 
Rights Task Force will continue to build on these efforts to protect reproductive 
freedom.

Its work includes monitoring state laws that infringe on federal constitutional 
protections, evaluating appropriate actions in response to those laws including 
filing lawsuits and statements of interest—and coordinating technical assistance 
to both Congress and the States on federal constitutional and statutory 
considerations.



Five weeks ago, I promised that the Justice Department would work tirelessly to 
protect reproductive freedom, and that we would not waver from our founding 
responsibility to protect the civil rights of all Americans. 

That is what we have done, and that is what we will continue to do. 

Thank you. 

### 

OAG 

Do not reply to this message. If you have questions, please use the contacts in the 
message or call the Office of Public Affairs at 202-514-2007. 

Follow us: ~ ~ IZ] ~ 

This email was sent to using GovDelivery, on behalf of U.S. Department of Justice Office of Public Affairs· 950 

Pennsylvania Ave., NW Washington, DC 20530 • 202-514-2007 • ITY (866) 544-5309. GovDelivery may not use your subscription 

information for any other purposes. Click here to unsubscribe. 
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From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Wechsler, Darren (CRT) 

Mon 6/27/2022 4:08:52 PM (UTC-04:00) 

Abramson. Randv (CRT) 
(CRT 
(CRT) 
(CRT) 
Bradt 
(CRT 

Know Your Rights: Reproductive Health Care I HHS.gov 

); Karlan, Pamela 



From: Catholic League
Sent: Fri 6/17/2022 9:15:57 AM (UTC-04:00)
To: Clarke, Kristen (CRT)[
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Garland Asked To Move On Jane's Revenge

If you have trouble reading this email, please click here to open it in your browser.

A hard copy of this letter has been sent via USPS to the Office of the Attorney General:

June 18, 2022

The Honorable Merrick Garland

Attorney General

U.S. Department of Justice

950 Pennsylvania Avenue

Washington, D.C. 20530-0001

Dear Attorney General Garland:

As president of the nation's largest Catholic civil rights organization, I am requesting 
that you immediately deploy the full resources of the Department of Justice to 
apprehend and prosecute domestic terrorists who have recently attacked Catholic 
individuals, vandalized Catholic churches and torched Catholic-operated crisis 
pregnancy centers.

We have witnessed a rash of vandalism against Catholic churches, firebombings of 
crisis pregnancy centers (many of which are run by Catholics), Masses being 
interrupted, illegal protests outside the homes of Catholic Supreme Court Justices, and 
an attempted murder of one of the Catholic Justices. While there are several groups 
involved in these attacks, none is more dangerous than Jane's Revenge.

Jane's Revenge is a domestic terrorist group, par excellence. Recently formed, it brags 
about blowing up crisis pregnancy centers. Worse, it is calling for a "Night of Rage" on 
the day the Supreme Court is expected to overturn Roe v. Wade.

Jane's Revenge made its first public statement on May 8, following the firebombing of a 
crisis pregnancy center in Madison, Wisconsin. It demanded that these facilities be shut 
down, pledging to destroy them if they remained open. It ended by saying, "We are not 
one group, but many. We are in your city. We are in every city."

It was on May 30 when it issued its "Night of Rage" threat. "On the night the final 
ruling is issued," it said, "we are asking for courageous hearts to come out after dark." It 
said it had chosen "a time of 8pm for actions nationwide to begin, but know that this is 

(b)(6)
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just a general guideline."

On June 14, Jane's Revenge issued another online post, citing operations in 16 cities, as 
well as in "countless locations invisibly." Saying that "it's open season" on "anti-choice" 
groups, it pledged to "never stop, back down, slow down, or retreat." It sent a message 
to pro-life entities saying, "Eventually your insurance companies, and your financial 
backers will realize you are a bad investment."

On June 16, it said it would continue to destroy crisis pregnancy centers like the one in 
the Minneapolis-St. Paul area.

Reportedly, the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives is investigating 
Jane's Revenge. The Department of Homeland Security's National Terrorism Advisory 
issued a statement on June 7 saying, "The United States remains in a heightened threat 
environment," noting that "faith-based institutions" are among those being targeted.

On June 16, the FBI admitted that it is investigating these attacks on pro-life and faith-
based institutions, though it did not say which groups it is probing. Assumedly, Jane's 
Revenge is at the top of its list.

We have learned, from credible sources, that there is a link between Jane's Revenge and 
Antifa, the far-left anarchist group. Their modus operandi and goals are very similar. 
Together, these two loosely organized terrorist groups pose a grave threat to democracy.

Sixteen senators wrote to you on June 7 asking for information on what the Justice 
Department is doing about these attacks. I applaud them for their interest, but we are 
beyond the point where data gathering is sufficient. We have now reached the stage 
where probes are academic. The clock is ticking.

We need aggressive action against those who have not only taken credit for violence 
across the nation—they are pledging to engage in more of it.  Jane's Revenge fits the 
bill in both instances. The "Night of Rage" that it is threatening must never be allowed 
to commence.

Please take immediate action to see to it that these threats never materialize.

Sincerely,

William A. Donohue, Ph.D.

President

 

The Catholic League for Religious and Civil Rights
450 Seventh Avenue



New York, NY 10123
Phone: 212-371-3191
Fax: 212-371-3394

Email: pr@catholicleague.org

 

 

 

If you would prefer not to receive further messages from this sender, please click here and confirm your request.



From: Rev. Justin Mccreedy 

Sent: Fri 6/17/2022 12:20:16 PM (UTC-04:00) 

To: 

Cc: clrcr@catholicleague.org 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Garland Asked To Move On Jane's Revenge 

Yesterday, retired Louisiana Senator Elbert Guillory noted nearly 750,000 Black babies 
are aborted every year. To me, that is a profoundly shocking statistic, and it suggests there 
is something seriously wrong within our population. There has been serious leave taking 
developed over the time since abortion-on-demand has been legalized. 

On Friday, June 17, 2022 at 06:21:47 AM PDT, Catholic League <pr@catholicleague.org> wrote: 

Garland Asked To Move On Jane's Revenge 

Catholic League president Bill Donohue sent the following letter to U.S. 
Attorney General Merrick Garland today: 

June 17, 2022 

The Honorable Menick Garland 
Att01ney General 
U.S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania A venue 
Washington, D.C. 20530-0001 

Dear Att01ney General Garland: 

As president of the nation's largest Catholic civil rights organization, I am 
requesting that you immediately deploy the full resources of the Department 
of Justice to apprehend and prosecute domestic tenorists who have recently 
attacked Catholic individuals, vandalized Catholic churches and torched 
Catholic-operated crisis pregnancy centers. 

We have witnessed a rash of vandalism against Catholic churches, 
firebombings of crisis pregnancy centers (many of which are run by 
Catholics), Masses being intenupted, illegal protests outside the homes of 
Catholic Supreme Court Justices, and an attempted murder of one of the 



Catholic Justices. While there are several groups involved in these attacks, 
none is more dangerous than Jane's Revenge. 

Jane's Revenge is a domestic tenorist group, par excellence. Recently 
formed, it brags about blowing up crisis pregnancy centers. Worse, it is 
calling for a "Night of Rage" on the day the Supreme Court is expected to 
overturn Roe v. Wade. 

Jane's Revenge made its first public statement on May 8, following the 
firebombing of a crisis pregnancy center in Madison, Wisconsin. It 
demanded that these facilities be shut down, pledging to destroy them if they 
remained open. It ended by saying, "We are not one group, but many. We are 
in your city. We are in every city." 

It was on May 30 when it issued its "Night of Rage" threat. "On the night the 
final ruling is issued," it said, "we are asking for courageous hearts to come 
out after dark." It said it had chosen "a time of 8pm for actions nationwide to 
begin, but know that this is just a general guideline." 

On June 14, Jane's Revenge issued another online post, citing operations in 
16 cities, as well as in "countless locations invisibly." Saying that "it's open 
season" on "anti-choice" groups, it pledged to "never stop, back down, slow 
down, or retreat." It sent a message to pro-life entities saying, "Eventually 
your insurance companies, and your financial backers will realize you are a 
bad investment." 

On June 16, it said it would continue to destroy crisis pregnancy centers like 
the one in the Minneapolis-St. Paul area. 

Reportedly, the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives is 
investigating Jane's Revenge. The Department of Homeland Security's 
National Tenorism Advis01y issued a statement on June 7 saying, "The 
United States remains in a heightened threat environment," noting that "faith­
based institutions" are among those being targeted. 

On June 16, the FBI admitted that it is investigating these attacks on pro-life 
and faith-based institutions, though it did not say which groups it is probing. 
Assumedly, Jane's Revenge is at the top of its list. 

We have learned, from credible sources, that there is a link between Jane's 
Revenge and Antifa, the far-left anarchist group. Their modus operandi and 
goals are very similar. Together, these two loosely organized tenorist groups 



pose a grave threat to democracy. 

Sixteen senators wrote to you on June 7 asking for information on what the 
Justice Department is doing about these attacks. I applaud them for their 
interest, but we are beyond the point where data gathering is sufficient. We 
have now reached the stage where probes are academic. The clock is ticking. 

We need aggressive action against those who have not only taken credit for 
violence across the nation-they are pledging to engage in more of it. Jane's 
Revenge fits the bill in both instances. The "Night of Rage" that it is 
threatening must never be allowed to commence. 

Please take immediate action to see to it that these threats never materialize. 

Sincerely, 

William A. Donohue, Ph.D. 
President 

Contact Kristen Clarke, Assistant AG: 

Phone: 212-371-3191 
E-mail: pr@catholicleague.org 

Share This Email 

Share This Email 

Share This Email 

Catholic League I 450 7th Avenue, New York, NY 10123 

Unsubscribe revjustinmccreedy@yahoo.com 

Update Profile I Constant Contact Data Notice 

Sent by pr@catholicleague.org oowered by 

Try email marketing for free today! 





From: Lavonn 

Sent: Mon 1/30/2023 2:50:35 PM (UTC-05:00) 

To: Clarke, Kristen (CRT) 

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Fw: Probe Of Jane's Revenge Requested 

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Catholic League <pr@catholicleague.org> 

Sent: Monday, January 30, 2023 at 06:35:42 AM PST 
Subject: Probe Of Jane's Revenge Requested 

Probe Of Jane's Revenge Requested 

Catholic League president Bill Donohue sent a letter to the chai1man of the 
House Judicia1y Committee today requesting an investigation of those 
responsible for attacks on churches, pro-life activists and crisis pregnancy 
centers, with a focus on Jane's Revenge. Here is his letter. 

Janua1y 30, 2023 

Hon. Jim Jordan 
Chaiiman, House Judiciaiy Committee 
2056 Raybmn House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515-3504 

Dear Chai1man Jordan: 

In my role as president of the nation's largest Catholic civil rights 
organization, I am asking you to convene an investigation into the reluctance 
of the Department of Justice and the FBI to pm·sue those who have engaged 
in violence against churches, pro-life activists and crisis pregnancy centers. 

With the exception of the recent indictment by a federal grand jmy of two 
persons charged with attacks on crisis pregnancy centers, little has been done 
to prosecute those guilty of such crimes. Indeed, the relaxed response to 
attacks on those in the pro-life community who have been victimized stands 
in stark contrast to the aggressive pursuit of the few instances of alleged 
violations of the law by pro-life Americans. 

Last year, I wrote to U.S. Att01ney General Menick Garland about this issue, 



asking for a probe of the multiple attacks on churches and pro-life facilities 
(see the enclosed). Specifically, I asked the DOJ to focus on Jane's Revenge. 
I received no reply. 

To assist you in this effort, I am sending a report on Jane's Revenge that we 
have done. Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

William Donohue, Ph.D. 
President 

Stay up to date on our social media posts. Follow us on Facebook and 
Twitter and subscribe to our Rumble and You Tube Channels. 

Phone: 212-371-3191 
E-mail: pr@catholicleague.org 

Sign up for our email alerts 

Share This Email 

Share This Email 

Share This Email 

Catholic League I 450 7th Avenue, New York, NY 10123 

Unsubscribe lavonna25730@att.net 

Update Profile I Constant Contact Data Notice 

Sent by pr@catholicleague.org powered by 

Try email marl<eting for free today! 



From: 

Sent: Tue 9/27/2022 9:01 :41 AM (UTC-04:00) 

Subject: Pennsylvania Man Indicted for Assaulting a Reproductive Health Care Provider 

Good Morning All, 

On behalf of Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke at the Civil Rights Division - U.S. Department 
of Justice, please see here and below for a press release announcing that a federal grand jury in 
Pennsylvania returned an indictment today charging a local man for assaulting a reproductive health 
care clinic escort in Philadelphia. According to court documents, Mark Houck, 48, of Kintnersville, 
Pennsylvania, is alleged to have twice assaulted a man because he was a volunteer reproductive 
health clinic escort. The two-count indictment charges Houck with a violation of the Freedom of 
Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act, which makes it a federal crime to use force with the intent to 
injure, intimidate, and interfere with anyone because that person is a provider of reproductive health 
care. 

Best, 
Shaylyn 

Shaylyn Cochran 
Chief of Staff and Senior Counsel 
Office of the Assistant Attorney General 
Civil Rights Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 

**************************************************************************** 

Department of J11ntite 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

September 23, 2022 

Pennsylvania Man Indicted for Assaulting a Reproductive Health 
Care Provider 

A federal grand jmy in Pennsylvania returned an indictment today charging a local man for assaulting 
a reproductive health care clinic esco1t in Philadelphia. 

According to comt documents, Mark Houck, 48, of Kintnersville, Pennsylvania, is alleged to have twice 
assaulted a man because he was a volunteer reproductive health clinic esco1t. The two-count 



indictment charges Houck with a violation of the Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act, 
which makes it a federal crime to use force with the intent to injure, intimidate, and interfere with 
anyone because that person is a provider of reproductive health care.   

The charges stem from two separate incidents on Oct. 13, 2021, where Houck assaulted the victim, 
identified in the indictment as “B.L.,” because B.L. was a volunteer escort at the reproductive health 
care clinic. 

If convicted of the offenses, Houck faces up to a maximum of 11 years in prison, three years of 
supervised release and fines of up to $350,000.

The FBI Philadelphia Field Office investigated the case. Trial Attorney Sanjay Patel of the Civil Rights 
Division and Assistant U.S. Attorney Anita Eve for the Eastern District of Pennsylvania are prosecuting 
the case.

An indictment is merely an allegation, and the defendant is presumed innocent unless proven guilty.

###

 

 

 



From: 

Sent: Tue 10/4/2022 5:13:01 PM (UTC-04:00) 

Subject: DOJ Secures Agreement to Protect Access to Reproductive Health Services 

Good Evening All, 

On behalf of Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke at the Civil Rights Division - U.S. Department 
of Justice, please see here and below for a press release announcing an agreement with defendant 
Daniel Courney to resolve a federal lawsuit filed against Courney for his alleged violations of the 
Freedom of Access to Clinic Entrances (FACE) Act. The FACE Act protects the right to access and 
provide reproductive health services, including abortion. The FACE Act prohibits anyone from using 
force, threats of force or physical obstruction against any person seeking or providing reproductive 
health services. The complaint filed against Courney alleges that he violated the FACE Act on two 
occasions in October 2021. In both instances, according to the complaint, Courney used physical force 

against a patient escort at a health clinic in Englewood, New Jersey, to attempt to prevent the 
volunteer from assisting individuals seeking the clinic's services 

Best, 
Shaylyn 

Shaylyn Cochran 
Chief of Staff and Senior Counsel 
Office of the Assistant Attorney General 
Civil Rights Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 

**************************************************************************** 

Department of J11nti.c.e 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

October 3, 2022 

Justice Department Secures Agreement to Protect Access to 
Reproductive Health Services 

The Justice Depa1tment announced an agreement today with defendant Daniel Courney to resolve a 
federal lawsuit filed against Courney for his alleged violations of the Freedom of Access to Clinic 
Entrances (FACE) Act. The FACE Act protects the 1ight to access and provide reproductive health 
services, including abo1tion. 



The FACE Act prohibits anyone from using force, threats of force or physical obstruction against any 
person seeking or providing reproductive health services. The complaint filed against Courney alleges 
that he violated the FACE Act on two occasions in October 2021. In both instances, according to the 
complaint, Courney used physical force against a patient escort at a health clinic in Englewood, New 
Jersey, to attempt to prevent the volunteer from assisting individuals seeking the clinic’s services. 

The proposed consent decree, which still must be approved by the U.S. District Court for the District of 
New Jersey, orders Courney to stay away from the clinic permanently, prohibits future FACE Act 
violations and requires Courney to pay a monetary penalty. 

“Reproductive health care providers must be free to carry out their work free from interference or 
intimidation,” said Assistant Attorney General Kristen Clarke of the Justice Department’s Civil Rights 
Division. “The Justice Department is committed to enforcing federal law to protect providers and all 
people seeking access to reproductive health care across our nation.” 

“Access to reproductive healthcare is a fundamental right,” said U.S. Attorney Philip R. Sellinger for the 
District of New Jersey. “Individuals must be able to access facilities like the Englewood clinic to make 
decisions about their own bodies, health and futures, in consultation with health care providers. Those 
providers are entitled to offer services free from the threat of violence against them. Our office remains 
committed to the enforcement of the FACE Act throughout the District of New Jersey to protect these 
important rights. We encourage anyone with information about potential FACE Act violations to 
contact our office.” 

The Justice Department is committed to the protection of reproductive rights and recently announced 
the formation of its Reproductive Rights Task Force to protect those rights nationwide.

Anyone in imminent danger should call 911 or local police. Contact your local FBI field office by calling 
1-800-CALL-FBI (or 1-800-225-5324) or via tips.fbi.gov.

Anyone in the District of New Jersey may report potential FACE Act violations or other threats to 
reproductive freedom by calling the Civil Rights Hotline, 855-281-3339, or by submitting an online 
complaint here.

Senior Civil Rights Counsel R. Joseph Gribko of the U.S. Attorney’s Office’s Civil Rights Division and 
Assistant U.S. Attorney Susan Millenky for the District of New Jersey are prosecuting the case.

###

 

 

 



From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Tue 1/10/2023 6:42:08 PM (UTC-05:00) 

Clarke, Kristen (CRT 

Patel, Sanjay (CRT) 

RE: NAF Security DC area trip - March for Life 

CrimSec has no concerns. 

From: Clarke, Kristen (CRT) 
Sent: Monday, January 9, 2 
To: Moossy, Robert (CRT) 
Cc: Patel, Sanjay (CRT) 
Subject: FW: NAF Security DC area trip - March for Life 

See invite below. Any concerns? 

Kristen Clarke 
Assistant Attorney General 
Civil Rights Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 

From: Robert Ledogar-@prochoice.org> 
Sent: Monday, January 9, 2023 12:47 PM 
To: Clarke, Kristen (CRT) 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] NAF Security DC area trip - March for Life 

Good Day Ma'am, 

I'm not sure if we meet, I am Robert Ledogar at NAF Security. I hope the holiday season was good and 
the New Year is going well. For this year's March for Life events, I'll be in the DC area on Sunday 1/5 
thru Sunday 1/22. I will be visiting with several NAF members facilities to discuss security awareness 
and offer any assistance needed. 

My back ground is 32 years of military and federal law enforcement. I served for almost 7 years in 
the US Navy with security, investigations and instructor. Then went onto the US Marshals Service, 
where I served 25 years in E/NY as a Deputy and then a Supervisory Deputy US Marshal. I had quite 
an amazing and tough career. I was fortunate enough to develop great relationships with AUSA's in 
E/NY, mainly the criminal division. In my position at NAF, I am the Southeast Regional Security 
Manager, which has me conducting training and assessments. In order to fully support the members 
of NAF, attending conferences and rally's such as the March for Life, so that we can identify and 
witness the extremists that find the need to prevent reproductive health care. 

Over the past two (2) years that I have been with NAF Security, I have witnessed an amazing 
relationship with the NAF Security Director Michelle Davidson and members of the DOJ Civil Right 



Division AUSA Sanjay Patel, AUSA Katelyn Smith, AUSA Laura Cowall and Supervisor AUSA Paige 
Fitzgerald.  The past year, NAF Security has been part of several FACE Act investigations, working with 
AUSA’s and FBI in TN, FL, VA, CA, NY, MD and NC.  The guidance from the team in DC has been 
nothing short of superb.
 
If I may request, as I mentioned I will be in DC for the week of January 15th, if time permits with your 
schedule I would be honored to meet with you and Thank You in person.  I am available at your 
convenience.
 
Respectfully,
 
Robert Ledogar

NAF Security
SE Security Manager
1090 Vermont Ave, NW, Suite 1000
Washington, DC 20005

 
Confidentiality Notice: Thi  e mail me age, including any attachment , i  for the ole u e of the intended 
recipient, and may contain confidential and privileged information.  Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure, or 
distribution is prohibited.  If you have received this e-mail in error, please immediately notify the sender by e-
mail at the address shown.  Please delete it from your files if you are not the intended recipient.  Thank you for 
your compliance.
 

(b)(6)




